Meeting Notice & Agenda

MARION CITY COUNCIL

Monday, February 8, 2021 – 5 p.m.

Marion City Hall, 217 South Main Street, Marion, KY

Regular Meeting

Call to Order

Public Comments

Business Agenda

- 1. Approval of the Minutes of January 11, 2021 Council Meeting and January 14, 2021 Special Council Meeting
- 2. Discussion on 2021 Street Improvement Projects
- 3. Discussion on Air Brakes
- 4. Update on 911 Services
- 5. Discussion on Water Loss
- 6. Discussion and Update on Technology Updates
- 7. Mayor/Council/Staff Comments & Questions
- 8. Adjourn

Meeting of the Marion City Council Monday, January 11, 2021-5:00 p.m.

The Marion City Council met in Regular Session January 11, 2021 at 5:00 p.m. with Mayor Jared Byford presiding. Council members present were; Darrin Tabor, Phyllis Sykes, Donnie Arflack, Dwight Sherer, D'Anna Browning, and Mike Byford. City employees in attendance were as follows: Adam Ledford, Layten Croft, Pam Enoch, Chief Police Ray O'Neal, Sergeant Heath Martin, and the City Attorney Bart Frazer. A public sign-in sheet is attached and made part of these minutes.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Lynda Dennis, Brad Wright, and Jeff Martin with Audubon Head Start were present at the council meeting asking permission to build a new Head Start between Rudd and Chapel Hill Road. Mr. Wright explained in detail to the council about the new facility. He answered any questions and concerns the council had pertaining to the new facility.

GOVERNMENT

Motion by D'Anna Browning, seconded by Phyllis Sykes to approve the minutes of December 21, 2020, and January 4th, 2021 special called meeting same as submitted to the council. All voted yes.

Council member Mike Byford introduced 1st reading of ordinance #21-01 entitled, "An Ordinance of the City of Marion, Kentucky, amending ordinance #01-23 to rezone property at 733 Chapel Hill Road from single family residential to C-2 highway business district". The City Attorney gave the first reading of said ordinance.

Administrator Ledford briefed the council on the 2021 street improvement project list. Council member Darrin Tabor asked about the footage on the streets. Administrator Ledford advised the next step would be to measure the footage after identifying the streets needing repair. Council member Donnie Arflack suggested moving Chapel Hill Road up the list. A copy of list of streets is attached and made part of these minutes.

Alan Robinson, Eclipse Engineering, addressed the council to answer any questions and concerns they had with the new sewer plant project. Mr. Robinson advised the council the bid opening would be January 12, 2021 at 2:00 p.m. Mr. Robinson advised 9 contractors picked up drawings for the bid on the new sewer plant project. Mr. Robinson answered any questions and concerns the council had.

OTHER BUSINESS

Council member Phyllis Sykes requested for monthly reports again from the Park Board and Tourism Commission.

Council member Donnie Arflack asked for an update on the property across from Hometown Foods, regarding a fence be put up to hide junk owned by Billy Peters.

Council member D'Anna Browning had concerns with "Jake Brakes" being used on Main Street.

Administrator Ledford advised the new street lights on Main are now working.

ADJOURNMENT		
There being no further busines	s to come before the council,	meeting was adjourned at 5:47 p.m
	JARED BYFORD, MAYOR	
ATTEST:		
PAM ENOCH, CITY CLERK		

Meeting of the Marion City Council Special Called Meeting Thursday, January 14, 2021-5:00 p.m.

The Marion City Council met in Special Session January 14, 2021 at 5:00 p.m. with Mayor Jared Byford presiding. Council members present were; Darrin Tabor, Phyllis Sykes, Dwight Sherer, D'Anna Browning, and Mike Byford. City employees in attendance were as follows: Adam Ledford, Layten Croft, Pam Enoch, and Sergeant Heath Martin. A public sign-in sheet is attached and made part of these minutes.

GENERAL GOVERNMENT

Administrator Ledford gave the second reading of ordinance #21-01, entitled, "An Ordinance of the City of Marion, Kentucky, amending Ordinance #01-23 to rezone property at 733 Chapel Hill Road from R-1 Single Family Residential to C-2 Highway Business District". Motion by Dwight Sherer, second by Mike Byford to adopt said ordinance. Council member Phyllis Sykes asked if a privacy fence would be put up between the resident and the new Head Start Building. Lynda Dennis explained to the council, they were thinking the would put up a more natural structure, (fast growing shrubs). A vote was taken on said ordinance being as follows: Darrin Tabor no, Phyllis Sykes yes, Dwight Sherer yes, D'Anna Browning yes, and Mike Byford yes. Motion carried.

ADJOURNMENT

\$129,037.79		1518	TOTAL					
\$18,793.50	\$85.00	221	1.5	18	1340	Entire Width	Country Club to Tyler Manufact.	Chapel Hill Road
\$12,155.00	\$85.00	143	1.5	20	780	Entire Width	S. Weldon to S. Yandell	W. Elm Street
\$5,610.00	\$85.00	66	1.5	18	400	Entire Width	Janet Pierce frontage	Tanglewood Drive
\$12,856.25	\$85.00	151	1.5	22	750	Entire Width	Chapel Hill to Leland	Moore Steet
\$5,469.75	\$85.00	62	1.5	18	390	Entire Width	Fords Ferry to N. Maple	Pierce Street
\$13,908.13	\$85.00	164	1.5	17	1050	Entire Width	Fords Ferry to N. Weldon	W. Central
\$5,610.00	\$85,00	66	1.5	16	450	Entire Width	Sturgis to E. Central	Sunset Drive
\$8,228.00	\$85.00	97	1.5	24	440	Entire Width	Travis to W. Mound Park	N. Maple Street
\$25,322.92	\$85.00	298	1.5	25	1300	Entire Width	W. Belleville to Travis	N. Yandell Street
\$21,084.25	\$85.00	248	1.5	22	1230	Entire Width	E. Belleville to Rochester	Cherry Street
Price to Repave w/o Milling (\$)	(\$/Ton Estimate)	Approx. Tons	Pavement Thickness (inches)	Length Approx. Width (feet)	Length (feet)	Entire Width or Trench Repair?	Description (Begin/End)	Street

City of Marion KY Tourism Commission Minutes December 15, 2020

<u>Commissioners Present</u>: Tanner Tabor, Jason Hatfield, Shelly Davidson, Kory Wheeler, Kevin Maxfield and Mary Ann Campbell.

Others Present: Michele Edwards, Phyllis Sykes and Chris Evans.

<u>Call to Order</u>: Chairman Tanner Tabor called the meeting to order at the Marion Welcome Center.

<u>Approval of Minutes</u>: Shelly Davidson moved to approve the minutes of the August 27, 2020 meeting. Jason Hatfield seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u>: Shelly Davidson moved to accept the treasurer's report as submitted for August 2020, September 2020, October 2020 and November 2020. Jason Hatfield seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

<u>Election of Treasurer:</u> Mary Ann Campbell moved to appoint Kevin Maxfield to replace Cody McDonald as the Marion Tourism Commission Treasurer. Jason Hatfield seconded. Motion carried.

<u>Promotion of Business in the County:</u> Shelly Davidson moved to included tourism related businesses outside of the Marion city limits on the Marion Tourism Website and Map. Kevin Maxfield seconded. Motion carried.

<u>Disc Golf Tournament</u>: The October 31, 2020 Disc Golf tournament was discussed. The next tournament is scheduled for April 3, 2021.

Asian Carp Tournament: The Takeout the Trash Asian Carp Tournament will be held May 15, 2021. Marion Tourism is the tournament sponsor and will provide prize money for the event.

<u>Armory Recreation Center</u>: Chris Evans reported work is being done to convert the Armory Building into a recreation center. Management details are being directed by Perry Newcomb.

<u>Park Update</u>: The new fence for the softball field has been completed and work is starting on other fields this week.

Jason Hatfield moved the meeting adjourn. Shelly Davidson seconded. Motion carried.